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EVENTS DETAILS
	Thursday, October 1, 2015

ATTENTION:  OFFICERS AND COMMITTEE CHAIRS
Your 2014 - 2015 Annual Report is due today.

Reports will be printed and NOT given orally at the Annual Fall Meeting on Thursday, October 15, so please get them in for the Book of Reports.

Please notify me if you do not plan to send a report.
ATTENTION:  CHURCH CLERKS

Your list of Deceased Members from 10/01/14 – 09/30/15 is due today also.

Your Annual Church Profile is due by Thursday, October 15.  

THANK YOU IN ADVANCE FOR GETTING ALL REPORTS TO ME ON TIME.  


	                                                                                                                                                    DON’T FORGET THAT OCTOBER IS 

PASTOR APPRECIATION MONTH!

There are some events designed just for Pastors and for their wives listed for this month.  Consider sponsoring your pastor or his wife so that they can attend an event 

for some reguvenation, rest, and relaxation.  


October 4
HOMECOMING at Jones Chapel



Worship at 10:00 AM with Rev. Jim Lamb, former pastor, bringing the message.

Song Service featuring The Browns, from Iowa, at 11:00 AM.



Lunch will follow the services at noon. Everyone is invited to join Jones Chapel on this special day.
October 9 & 23
Blue Ridge Food Distributioon at Crystal Cathedral, Dillwyn



Volunteers needed at 9:30 AM.
October 10
Sharon’s Fall Bake & Craft Sale at Buckingham Branch Railroad, Dillwyn


8:30 AM – 4:30 PM
Sharon Baptist will be selling a large variety of delicious baked goods, pepper jelly, jams, apple butter, pickles, cookbooks, and gift items (beautiful scarves, seasonal wreathes, Christmas decorations, and more).  Stop by to visit, treat yourself to something special, do some early Christmas shopping, and be sure to purchase raffle tickets for a chance to win a beautiful, cozy quilt!  The railroad station will be bustling with tourists for the autumn leaf excursions; least-crowded times will be 9:30 – 11:30 AM, or 1:30 – 4:30 PM.  All proceeds will be directed to the Sharon Baptist Church Fellowship Building Fund.  Thank you for your continued support. 



Fall Festival at Mt. Zion







11:00 AM – 3:00 PM


Bounce houses, face painting & games for the kiddies.  Brunswick Stew will be sold to raise funds for the Backpack Ministry.



Come out and enjoy a good time of fellowship!
October 11
World Hunger Sunday

Consider taking an offering for our next Stop Hunger Now meal packing event!  We received word that the meals packed at our 
May 3, 2015, event were sent to a SHN in-country partner, Convoy of Hope, in the Philippines.  This organization feeds nearly 45,000 children a week there.  Convoy of Hope also distributes water filters and conducts lessons in hygiene, including the washing of hands and feet and keeping living environments safe and clean.  The Philippines is prone to natural disasters and having an efficient feeding network allows Convoy of Hope to respond quickly when disasters strike.


Jenkin’s Church Homecoming, Cumberland


Located at 927 Jenkins Church Road, Cumberland (Cumberland State Forest borders the church grounds.)
Activities will begin with a covered dish lunch at 12:20 PM.  Drinks, plates, napkins, and cutlery will be provided.  The service will begin at 1:30 PM with Rev. Tommy Reynolds presiding.  The annual business meeting will follow the service.  We hope you will make a special effort to attend to see the refurbished exterior of the church.  Thanks to all who have generously given to this project. 

Harvest Fest at Cedar







Noon 

The Harvest Fest will begin immediately following the Worship Service.  There will be food and fun and games for all ages.  Everyone is invited to come join in the activities.  
1
October 11
JRBA WMU Fall Workshop at Buckingham





 2:30 PM

                                 Featured Speaker:  Dee Dee Hoosier, Bland County Ministries

October 12
JRBA Missions Committee Meeting at First Baptist Dillwyn



6:30 PM
JRBA Executive Board Meeting at First Baptist Dillwyn




7:00 PM
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October 12 – 15, 2015

CrossRoads Camp & Conference Center

PASTORS:  Let the stream and forest of CrossRoads and the quiet of the surrounding mountains cause your heart to slow and your mind to center.  It’s a good environment to connnect and hear from God, start to see a vision, or just knock out some sermons.  There are some great hiking trails on the grounds and in the surrounding national park.  There are some social times so you can connect with friends.  The first meal of the day is a talking meal and in the evening a gathering to debrief the day or just fellowship.  

Be still and know….

Slow down and hear…

…the still small voice.

$260 all inclusive (10 meals, 3 ngihts lodging)

Contact Randy Ashcraft, Pastor in Residence at randy.ashcraft@bgav.org or 804-366-8105.




October 14
Senior Citizens Fellowship at Mulberry Grove





11:00 AM


Bluegrass/Gospel music & Covered Dish Lunch
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                     JRBA 183rd Annual Meeting 
                     Thursday, October 15, 2015

                         Antioch Baptist Church

          4422 Antioch Road, Scottsville, VA  24590
Registration – 4:45 PM, Business Session – 5:00 PM,      

   Fellowship Supper – 6:00 PM, Worship – 7:00 PM

       Preaching – Rev. Bob Johansen, Tar Wallet

                                                                                    Music by the Antioch Praise Band

Antioch will be furnishing the meat, drinks, and paper products.  Please bring side dishes and desserts for the Fellowship Supper.  This will be our first time meeting with Antioch at Scottsville.  Mark your calendars and plan to attend and get to know our brothers and sisters at Antioch better.

                                                                                                                                                                                             


October 16 – 17
Ministers Wives Retreat at CrossRoads Camp & Conference Center



Theme:  Garden Get-Away




“There is a time for everything.”  Ecclesiastes 3:1



Registration ends October 10.



Cost is $95 (Double Occupancy), $115 (Single Occupancy)



Check in is from 4 – 6 PM on Friday followed by Worship 

Saturday’s schedule features “A Walk with your Gardener” by the river, a Make’N’ Take sesson, free time activites 
including prayer stations, hand scrub & manicures, pedicures, spa time, etc., Lunch, “My Weedy Garden”, and Time of 
Celebration.   A wonderful opportunity for pastors’ wives to gather together in a beautiful natural setting to renew, refresh, 

and fellowship.  For more info:  Call 1-800-255-2428, Ext. 8267 or contact Tammy Williams at 434-376-2702 or email her 

at mark12v30@yahoo.com.  

WMU DIRECTORS:  Consider having your WMU sponsor your pastor’s wife for this event – what a great way to show 

her your appreciation.

October 17
Very BIG Yard Sale at First Baptist Dillwyn


Fund raiser for FBC members who go on volunteer mission trips.  Food will also be sold.  Please come out and support



this event and this worthy cause.

Chestnut Grove’s Auction at The Barn
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Watch the Farmville Herald for more details.  Event to benefit the Chestnut Grove Scholarship Fund.  

Harvest Festival at Mulberry Grove





       3:00 – 6:00 PM

Many fun activities are being planned, including a cake walk, pumpkin decorating, hay rides, a bounce house, yard games, face painting, music, and, of course, Brunswick Stew!  Leftover stew will be sold by the quart to support the children’s ministry at 

Mulberry Grove.  Please come out and join in the fun and fellowship.  

Arvonia Community Day at the Arvonia Fire Department

347 Arvon Road, Arvonia, VA
Art & Craft Show, Live Bluegrass Music, Pumpkin Decorating, Tye Dye T’s, Bounce House, Yard Sale, Silent Auction, Pulled Pork BBQ, Pies, & Hot Dogs – All to benefit the Arvonia Volunteer Fire Dept. and Auxiliary

For more info and to reserve vendor space contact Jennifer Shumaker at afdauxiliary2007@hotmail.com or jenn3772@hotmail.com. 
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October 19 – 21
Better Than Ever (Fifty Plus Retreat) at Eagle Eyrie



Theme:  RISE – Living the Resurrection



Featured Guests:  Jim Baucom, Bob Smith, Jeff Cleghorn


Several Personal Interest Breakouts and Special Group Activities



Cost:  Voight/Hotel:  $179/person
Lodge:  $143/person



Get more info and register online at:  www.eagleeyrie.org/BTE
October 21
JRBA Pastors’ Huddle at First Baptist Dillwyn





         Noon
October 22
TIME OUT! – A one-Day Retreat Just for Ministers at Eagle Eyrie



Retreat Facilitator:  Gary Chapman, Director, Christian Leaders, BGAV


Revisit your call to ministry; gain direction and focus for future ministry; leave with renewed meaning and joy; practical keys 
for sustaining mometum.  Cost:  $40/person (includes two meals, snacks, training sessons and materials)

Register Now at  https://vbmb.wufoo.com/forms/time-out-a-oneday-retreat-just-for-ministers. 
October 23 
Disaster Relief Training in Richmond
(Location to be determined)




 



Child Care Volunteer Training – 8:30 Am – 12:30 PM



Child Care Blue Hat/Team Leader Training – 12:30 PM – 3:00 PM, includes lunch after volunteer training



Cost:  1st time volunteer - $35 (Includes hat, shirt, ID, lanyard, and background check)



           Renewal/Expired Volunteer - $20 (Includes updated ID and background check)



           Blue Hat/Team Leader – additional $10 (Includes training manual and lunch)



Register online at bgav.org/events/disaster-childcare-training or email aaron.lee@bgav.org for additional info.
October 24
Five Loaves & Two Fish Meal at Antioch (Scottsville)



11:00 AM – 1:00 PM



Volunteers 8:00 AM
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  Warrior Event at Antioch, Scottsville





         2:00 – 7:00 PM

  A day of fun for youth from several churches.  It is an all day event with games and food, as well as a worship service.

  All youth of the area are invited.

  2nd Annual Family Fun Festival at Jones Chapel




 11:00 AM – 3:00 PM

  Activities will feature an inflatable in the enclosed area for small children (through age 5), another inflatble for older children,

  pony rides, games, pumpkin painting, face painting, pictures, music, bingo, prizes, and free hot dogs, drinks and cookies!

  There will also be a Yard Sale in the parking lot with lots of items to choose from at rock bottom prices.  Come out and enjoy! 
Creation Day Festival at Buckingham





         1:00 – 5:00 PM

Bouncy House for the kids, games, music, food, and lots more fund for all ages!

October 25
Antioch Union’s Worship at the Park (James River State Park – Shelter #1)


  10:30 AM



Worship followed by Stew & Hot Dog Lunch



Parking fees are taken care of by Antioch Union Baptist Church



Mt. Zion’s Old-Fashioned Worship Service at Oak Grove Chapel



   3:00 PM



Located at 1031 Chapel Road



Preaching by Rev. Stephen Donahue and Special Music by Chris Lewis
October 28
Information due today for the November newsletter




    9:00 AM
October 31
Fall Fest at Tar Wallet






         3:00 – 6:00 PM



Featuring a Trunk or Treat for the children along with food, games, face painting, music and lots of fun!
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Antioch Union’s Trunk-or-Treat at Union Facility



         6:00 – 7:00 PM

Trunk-or-Treat at Buckingham





         6:00 – 8:30 PM

Trunk-or-Treat at Cedar





 
         6:00 – 8:00 PM

LOOKING AHEAD>>>

November 6 - 7
Leading Your Flock with Story & Humor at Northside Baptist Church, Mechanicsville

Sponsored by the Dover Association – A workshop for pastors, teachers, church leaders, and others who want to connect with people and change lives.  Led by Rev. Geraldine Buckley, internationally known for her stories and wit for over 30 years.  Serving in Prison Chaplaincy until 2010, she knows first-hand the transforming power of story.  

Storytelling Concert – Friday, November 6 at 7:00 PM, Tickets $7.50 in Advance/$10 at the door

Storytelling Workshop – Saturday, November 7, 9:00 AM – 3:00 PM with a break for lunch on your own, Registration $40 (those who register in advance will receive a free ticket to the Friday Storytelling Concert.

Workshop participants will discover the power of story and humor in transforming lives.  You will learn to use stories as a tool for outreach and ministry.  Come ready to learn and participate.  You will be engaged in fun group discussions and will be telling stories before the day is done!  Register online at https://northsidebaptist.yapsody.com/event/index/11790.  Northside Baptist is located at 7600 Studley Road, Mechanicsville, VA.

November 7
Tar Wallet’s Annual Harvest Stew






6:00 PM
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November 6 – 7 or 7 – 8:  2015 Women’s Get-Away at Eagle Eyrie
Register online beginning August 1 at http://wmuv.org/getaway.

Theme:  All For You 
Let every detail in your lives – words, actions, whatever – be done in the name of the Master, Jesus, 
thanking God the Father every step of the way.  Colossians 3:17 (The Message)
Keynote Speaker:  Beverly Caroll
Worship Leader:  Keith Tan

WMUV Annual Meeting will be held between sessions on Saturday, 2:00 – 3:30 PM.

Speaker:  Ann Brown, President, BGAV
November 8 – 10
Southern Baptist Conservatives of Virginia Annual 2015 Homecoming



Location:  Liberty Baptist Church, Hampton



Theme:  Strong Churches with a Bold Commitment to the Great Commission 



Featured Speakers:  Dennis Swanberg, K. Marshall Williams, Ronnie Floyd, Vance Pitman, & Grant Ethridge



Musicians:  Jason Crabb & Not Easily Broken



To register:  www.sbcv.org/annual-homecoming-2015/#register
	                                                                        192nd Annual Meeting of the Baptist General Association of Virginia
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November 9 – 11, 2015




    Second Baptist Church, Richmond, VA


For the first time in over 30 years, the BGAV Annual Meeting will be held in a church.

                Second Baptist Church hosted the first BGAV meeting in 1823 as well as the Centennial 

                meeting in 1923.  

                Featured Speakers:  Ed Stetzer, Alan Jamieson, & John Upton

                The Ministry Fair will open on Monday with Gathering I at 7:00 PM.

                The Business Session and Gathering II will take place on Tuesday morning with Regional Meetings and  

                Breakouts in the afternoon.  Gathering III will take place at 6:30 PM.

                The second Business Session will be on Wednesday morning at 9:00 AM, followed by Gathering IV.

                Pastors/Clerks:  Registration packets should have arrived.  




              Visit www.bgav.org/meeting for continuing updates.




                                  Samaritan’s Purse Operation Christmas Child 
                             National Collection Week – November 16 – 23, 2015

Bethlehem Baptist is again the Buckingham collection center.  Hours for shoebox collection:                     [image: image12.png]





Monday – Friday (Nov. 16 – 20)
4:00 – 6:00 PM



Saturday – Sunday (Nov. 21 – 22)
2:00 – 6:00 PM



Monday (Nov. 23)


9:00 – 11:00 AM

2015 Buckingham Goal:  1400 Gospel Opportunity Boxes
                                           OTHER OCC OPPORTUNITIES

ATTENTION:  YOUTH GROUP LEADERS
Saturday, October 24:  Volunteer Opportunity for Middle & Upper School Youth
SHOE BOX PACKING PARTY

10:00 AM – 12:00 Noon

Fuqua School Lower School Commons, Farmville, VA

Needed:  

· Donations:  Tootthbrushes, (No Toothpaste), Ivory Soap, Stuffed Animals, Flip Flops or

t-shirs for ages 2 – 9, School Supplies – crayons and wooden pencils

· Monetary contributions to help with the $7.00 per box shipping cost

· Volunteers to pack shoe boxes (Middle & Upper School Youth)

For info:  Sarah Stokes (434-223-8988) or Peggy Vaughan (434-645-0391

YOUTH GROUP CHALLENGE

Youth group that packs and delivers the MOST shoe boxes to the Farmville Collection site at Heritage Baptist Church, during National Collection Week, will receive a $100 gift certificate to Farmville Main Street Lanes Bowling Alley!  Just be sure to tell the collection representative your youth group name.  

HEAR A SHOE BOX RECEPIENT TELL HIS POWERFUL STORY:  NOVEMBER 1, 2015 – 5:00 pm
Rivermont Avenue Baptist Church, 1301 Rivermont Ave., Lynchburg, VA 

Alex Nsengemina received a shoe box as a child growing up n Rwanda.  He routinely faced horrors unfathomable to most.  He lost his mother to HIV/AIDS while still young, and then watched the murders of his uncle and grandmother during the Rwandan genocide – all before he was 10 years old.  When the genocide began in 1994, Alex and his siblings were forced to run for their lives.  They found refuge and safety at a local orphanage, a place they called home for the next several years.  It was there that he received an Operation Christmas Child shoe box giving him the hope sparked by knowing someone in the world loved and cared about him!  Bring your family and friends to hear Alex share his amazing story.  For more info, contact Kelly Deffner at 434-534-9333 or Linda Milton at 434-386-3253.  
HAVE THE SHOE BOX LADY COME TO SPEAK ABOUT THE SAMARITAN’S PURSE OCC PROGRAM

Linda Milton, Church Relations Coordinator for the Greater Lynchburg Team, OCC, loves to come into the churches and present a skit about OCC shoeboxes.  Her schedule for this year is almost full, but if you would like her to come and share, contact her at ldblair09@comcast.net or at the phone number above. 
	Lottie Moon International Mission Offering & Week of Prayer

November 29 – December 6, 2016
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JRBA REACHES OUT>>>

Missions Committee Report

September 21, 2015

Stop Hunger Now – At the end of October we will reach the mid-point between our last Stop Hunger Now packaging project and our next one.  Therefore, I pray that each of our churches will turn in some Stop Hunger Now funds by the end of October.  As funds begin to come in from our churches for Stop Hunger Now, it will give us confident assurance that we will reach our goal of $7,000 by April 20, 3016.

Operation InAsMuch – I am so very pleased to hear that all 18 of our JRBA churches made plans to take part in Operation InAsMuch.  Many worthwhile projects were planned to reach out and serve others in the name of Jesus.

Hispanic Ministry – Our Bi-lingual Worship Services are back on a more regular schedule of meeting each Thursday night at First Baptist Dillwyn at 7:00 PM.  We are so very pleased that Rev. Michael Khol is not only teaching the Bi-lingual studies, but  is also leading the Spanish language worship services at the Buckingham Correctional Center many Sunday nights.

The blue Ridge Food Distribution continues to take place at the Crystal Cathedral on the 2nd and 4th Friday of each month.  We sincerely thank each person from our association who has been helping with this fine ministry and we invite others to join us.





In Christ’s Love,





Jimmy





Rev. Jimmy Dunn, Chair
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Chestnut Grove held its VBS on July 6 – 10, with 54 enrolled.  They had 20 workers and 34 children and youth.  Their average daily attendance was 35.  Sarah Threet was the Director and they used LIfeway’s To the Edge – Space Odyssey curriculum.  Their offering of $120 was given to Pure Water/Pure Love.  

THANK YOU to those who assisted with getting the 2015 VBS reports in:


Antioch – Jenni Clore


Buckingham – Betty Toney


Chestnut Grove – Gloria Morris/Sarah Threet


First Baptist Dillwyn – Jennifer Taylor/Melissa Wood


Goshen – Amanda Bagby/Jessica Carroll


Jones Chapel – Judy Ownby/Lisa Parker


Mt. Zion – Diedre Martin/Marilyn Snoddy


Mulberry Grove – Debbie Goin


Tar Wallet – Debbie Bruce/Candy Clark

If your VBS report has not yet come in, please get it to Phyllis a.s.a.p. 

JRBA HELPS WITH RAMPS

JRBA and Spreading God’s Gifts recently worked together to get the materials and build handicapped ramps for two individuals.  JRBA donated $350 towards the purchase of materials and several individuals from our churches assisted with the work.  One of the ramps allowed someone to return to his home from the nursing home!    What a blessing to come alongside Spreading God’s Gifts to help folks in our community who need some assistance, again experiencing the joy of “Accomplishing Together What We Cannot Do Alone”!    
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OPERATION INASMUCH EVENTS

The following events were planned for our missions blitz on Saturday, September 26 – due to inclement weather some had to be postponed or cancelled, but many folks were reached by our churches and the many acts of kindness that were performed!   Watch for a more complete list in the November newsletter.

Antioch (Scottsville):  Five Loaves & Two Fish Meal on Sept. 26, Booth at Old Farm Day on Oct. 3 where bottled water, balloons with the church logo, and stickers will be given away.  This event is held at Pleasant Grove on Rt. 53 near Palmyra.

Chestnut Grove:  Assisting with the building of two handicapped ramps and repairing a deck.

First Baptist Dillwyn:  Sept. 26 - Delivering fire wood to families, writing letters of encouragement, prayer walk, cutting grass & bushes, Laundromat ministry,  + ministries carried out by the children & youth

Oct. 3 – Giving away clothes to families, serving a free meal to those who come by, & conducting medical screenings.

Mt. Zion:  Free yard sale, free drawing for crafts and baked goods, Prayer Tent (special requests), Sprucing up Oak Grove Chapel. 

Mulberry Grove:   Volunteers will help load groceries at Reid Supermarket,  help with a wood cutting project, bake and deliver goodies to service groups in Buckingham, visit shut-ins, and participate in a cooking project at the church.

PLEASE NOTE:  Once your OIAM projects are complete, please get information to Valeria Breault about what was done, the approximate number of folks involved, and about how many were served.  We want to hear from all of our churches about this exciting day of blessing others!  Hopefully, you took lots of pictures, too.  Please put those on a CD or flash drive and get it to the JRBA Office as soon as possible as we hope to show them at the Fall Meeting on October 15.  

CHURCH OUTREACH>>>
The men of Antioch (Scottsville) met on September 19 for a prayer breakfast and then went to the Hardware River to set up the tent for the revival services.  Their Tent Revival was held at the river on September 23 – 27 and was well attended in spite of the weather.  They did have to haave the Saturday night service at the church due to the rain.   Pastor David Vogt spoke for the services and on Sunday, 11 people were baptized with over 200 in attendance.  The Oak Hill Quarter (Yoder Family) sang and Pete and Geri Jensen, with others, served a BBQ lunch to everyone.  It was a wonderful service.   The Seven Project at the Fluvanna Middle School was a big success with 40 children coming forward to accept Christ.  The event was on August 28 and was sponsored by several churches.  Rev. David Vogt, Pastor, will be on a mission trip to Rayport, India, September 29 – October 16.  He will be assisting with Pastor Training of indigenous pastors through the Bridge Foundation.  

Cedar is currently participating in the Backpack Ministry at Buckingham Primary School.

Buckingham and Mt. Zion fed 80 students at the Longwood Baptist Collect Ministries on September 17.  The meal of chicken, green beans, creamed potatoes, rolls, and cooked apples was much enjoyed and appreciated by the students.  They also served “pudding in the clouds” and cookies for dessert.  

Mulberry Grove received donations to the Alma Hunt Offering for state missions during September.  Members contributed food items for a cooking project and baby wipes for Heritage Hall Nursing Home as part of the Operation InaAsMuch Missions Blitz.  Members continue to volunteer at the bi-monthly Crystal Cathedral food distribution and to attend the weekly bi-lingual Hispanic Bible Study that is held at First Baptist Dillwyn.  October will be the moth for collecting nonperishable food items.  
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Sharon donated a large quantity of magazines to the Fluvanna Correctional Center for Women.  Current activities include the Alma Hunt offering and preparations for the Operation InAsMuch.  The ladies have been busy canning and crafting, and will soon begin baking scrumptious desserts and breads for the October 10 Bake/Craft Sale.

LEARNS AND GROWS>>>

Antioch (Scottsville)  has a “New Members Class” of 14 who are meeting with Pastor Dave Vogt during the Sunday School hour each week.  

The Alma Hunt Mission Study was held at Mt. Zion on September 14.  A DVD was utilized for the study and a Taco Lunch was enjoyed by all in attendance.  Mt. Zion also held a Prayer & Praise Rally on September 25.  

JRBA Pastors’ Huddle

  Rev. John Moxley, Rev. Jimmy Dunn, Joe Stanley, Rev. Ken Jenkins, and Rev. Troy Hickman met together on Wednesday, September 16, for a time of camaraderie and fellowship.  The next Pastors’ Huddle will be held on Wednesday, October 21, at First Baptist Dillwyn, at noon. 
See You At The Pole

See You At The Pole was held Wednesday, September 23, at the CTE flagpole at BCHS.  Five students came out with junior Emeline Green providing leadership and guidance for the prayers.  In attendance were the pastors of Cedar and Antioch Union Baptist churches.  Twelve members of Cedar came out to support the students; in addition, two teachers were present.  After a time of prayer, the group enjoyed a light breakfast tailgate and a time of fellowship. 
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JRBA CELEBRATES>>>

Antioch’s long time Treasurer, Gale Gentry, is retiring.  On September 20, during the worship service, she was presented with two dozen roses, cards, and a gift card to show the members’ appreciation for her years of dedicated service.

Arvon had a recognition/farewell service for Rev. Troy Hickman and his wife on Sunday, September 27.   The song service included the singing of many of the Hickmans’ favorite songs, and a hot dog/hamburger meal was held after the service.  Arvon wishes them well as they begin the next leg of their ministerial journey.   
Cedar baptized Jackson Powers and Jacob Madden on Sunday, September 20.

First Baptist Dillwyn held a baptismal worship service on Sunday, September 27, at 11:00 AM.  Dear friends, Holly C. Taylor, Elizabeth Tomlin, and Cody Johnson, who recently accepted Jesus as their Savior, were baptized.  
On September 13, Fitzgerald Memorial baptized Preston Sutton on 

his profession of faith in Jesus Christ.  

ADDITIONAL ANNOUNCEMENT

Enon Baptist will be holding an Appreciation Celebration for Billy Joe Shepherd following their October 11 Worship Service.  Family and friends will be in attendance to show Billy Joe how much his service to the Lord and Enon have meant to them.  There will be a reception and special music in his honor.  Everyone is invited to attend.  

MISSIONARY MOMENTS>>>
September 8 & 22, 2015
But as many as received him, to them gave he power to become the sons of God, even to them that believe on his name.  John 1:12
After reading the Bible passage and telling the story together in a women’s meeting a lady said, “But Jesus lived in the past.  He is not here now to help us.”  Pray for the women in the neighborhood of Santa Cacelia who attend a women’s encounter each month.  Pray they will be receptive to the Gospel; they would be freed to believe and realize the sin in their lives, repent and accept Jesus as Lord and Savior. Pray for Hope as she is leading the Bible Studies in the women’s encounter in the city of Córdoba, Argentina. 

In the neighborhood of Solares in Villa Icho Cruz, Argentina, a family was troubled due to serious heart problems with a daughter and the mother who had a broken arm.  Church members visited the home and prayed for the family.  The family recognized the power of God and the importance of putting Christ first in their lives.  Please pray for the family as they begin to get their lives in order and for their spiritual growth.  Pray for the Jesus of Life Church as they disciple this family.

Hope Martin, Prayer Coordinator 

Central NorthernArgentina Affinity Mobilizer

FOR YOUR INFORMATION>>>

Meet & Greet Muss
Emmanuel Mustapha (Muss), Ghana Baptist Convention, is visiting in Virginia and will be preaching and sharing throughout the state.  He serves in the region of Yendi, Ghana, and works closely with the BGAV’s More Than Nets program that supplies mosquito nets and plants churches there.  JRBA will be hosting him for a lunch gathering on October 29 at Mulberry Grove.  Watch for email with details!  We will be asking for a count of those who plan to attend.
Opportunities to Serve
· For more than two years, Patrick Henry Family Services and Safe Families for Children have been working hard to bring about legislation allowing Safe Families to offer its full scope of services here in Virginia.  In March, the Virginia Commission on Youth created a study group to examine bringing SFFC to Virginia.  That group is now proposing SFFC and DSS work together to create a pilot program which will start by servicing Lynchburg and the four surrounding counties.  From now until October 12, the Commission needs to hear from you.  Prayerfully consider contacting the Commission to let them know you would like for them to bring SFFC to VA.  Send your comments to comments@patrickhenry.org.  For more info contact Patrick Neff, Safe Families for Children at pneff@patrickhenry.org.
· The Baptist General Association of Virginia has sent $5,000 to Austrian Baptist Aid, an arm of the Austrian Baptist Union since Austria is both a destination and a transiting country for many of the Syrian refugees seeking refuge in Germany.  The Austrians are currently providing food and shelter at this time with a long term plan under development.  BGAV has a longstanding relationship with Austrian Baptists involving our Venturer program and sponsorship of a church planter (Cesar Sotomayor) who has been working with immigrants and refugees as part of his ongoing church planting strategy.  An additional $20,000 has been sent through the European Baptist Federation to assist Ukrainian Baptists working with refugees from the eastern part of their country.    Regardless of the political stances of any of these countries, the fact remains that the refugees are hungry, tired, ill, and spiritually and emotionally drained.  Our efforts will help Baptists in this part of the world bring hope and healing where it is needed most.  You can contribute to this effort by sending a check payable to Baptist General Association of Virginia with the designation “Syrian Refugee Crisis” on the memo line.  Mail checks to Disaster Response, Virginia Baptist Resource Center, 2828 Emerywood Parkway, Richmond, VA  23294.  

· The JRBA Operation InAsMuch event was featured on the front page of The Farmville Herald on Wednesday, Sept 30.  

6
STAFF CHANGES

Rev. Troy Hickman completed his pastorate at Arvon on September 30.  He and his wife will be moving back to their home town of Crewe, VA, where he will be pastor at Crewe Christian Church.  JRBA sends best wishes to Troy and Mildred as they reestablish themselves in Crewe.

On Sunday, September 20, Jones Chapel members voted unanimously to call Rev. Richard Tuttle as Pastor.  He and his wife, Michelle, have three children:  Caleb (who is attending college), Gloria and Mark.  They will begin their ministry at Jones Chapel on November 1.  The JRBA family joins Jones Chapel in welcoming the Tuttle’s to the area and looks forward to working with them.
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Rev. Richard Tuttle’s family at their son’s graduation.
[image: image15.emf]KEEP IN PRAYER>>>

· Those who are lost and need to know the Savior

· Churches without a pastor:  Arvon, Chestnut Grove, Enon, Jones Chapel, Mt. Zion

· Sept. 29 – Oct. 16 – Rev. David Vogt on Mission trip to Rayport, India
· JRBA Annual Fall Meeting
· JRBA Pastors

· JRBA Hispanic Ministry (Bi-Lingual Bible Study)

· Florica, JRBA WMU Project Ruth adoptee

· Local family serving IMB

· All those in our congregation who are ill or have lost loved ones.

…the prayers of the righteous please Him.

Psalm 15:8b

A WORD FROM OUR MODERATOR>>>

I am so very pleased that all 18 of our JRBA churches are taking part in our Operation InAsMuch Missions Blitz.  I pray that those whom we serve and those of us who serve others in Jesus’ name will all be blessed in very special ways.  Let us continually live out the spirit of Operation InAsMuch throughout the year as we continually serve others in Jesus’ name.

It is with great sadness that we say goodbye to Rev. Russell Threet, who faithfully pastored Chestnut Grove Church for 2 years, and Rev. Troy Hickman, who faithfully pastored Arvon Church for 8 years.  As they move on to serve Jesus in new ways we wish them the very best and we sincerely pray for Arvon and Chestnut Grove as they seek to follow the Lord’s guidance in the days ahead.

I pray God’s blessings upon each of our churches.  





Jimmy





Rev. Jimmy Dunn

SOMETHING TO PONDER>>>
4 Key Characteristics of Healthy Churches

Eddie Heath
(From www.bgav.org – Passing the Leadership Baton)

1. A Deep Love for God

2. A genuine love for people both inside and outside of the established church

3. A high level of trust in their leaders, committees and staff

4. A very happy church

Using these characteristics as a measuring tool, 

is your church healthy?

[image: image4.emf]
ACCOMPLISHING TOGETHER

WHAT WE CANNOT DO ALONE
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ASSOCIATION FINANCES
2014 - 2015

Regular Budget Receipts
	Church
	September
	Year-to-Date

	Antioch(Scottsville)
	$    300.00
	$  1,200.00

	Antioch Union
	
	$    500.00

	Arvon
	
	$ 1,000.00

	Buckingham
	$ 1,046.00
	$1,886.20

	Cedar
	
	$  2,000.00

	Chestnut Grove
	
	$    500.00

	Enon
	
	$    700.00

	First Baptist Dillwyn
	$ 1,000.00
	$ 4,000.00

	Fitzgerald Memorial
	
	$    550.00

	Fork of Willis
	
	$     427.00

	Gladstone Memorial
	
	$ 1,315.00

	Goshen
	
	$ 1,257.00

	Jones Chapel
	$   95.30
	$  1,172.04

	Mt. Tabor
	
	$    731.40

	Mt. Zion
	
	$1,600.00

	Mulberry Grove
	
	$ 2,300.00

	Sharon
	
	$1,511.00

	Tar Wallet
	$    500.00
	$    500.00

	VBMB – Alma Hunt
	
	$  192.52

	                       TOTAL
	$ 2,941.30
	$23,342.16


Approved Budget for 2014 – 2015:  $24,671.00

TREASURERS:  Please note that unless a specific ministry or project is designated on the memo line of the check or in an accompanying note, the contribution will appear in the regular budget receipts. 

ADDITIONAL MISSIONS FUND
September Expenditures: NONE  

Contributions:  NONE

Balance:  $978.00

YOUTH ENCOUNTER

Carryover:  $500.00

(Enon, Goshen, Mt. Zion & Mulberry Grove)

No contributions/expenditures in September

LOCAL MISSIONS PROJECTS FUND

Impact VA/Spreading God’s Gifts

No contributions in September

Expenditure:  $350 

(Assisted with Materials for two handicapped ramps)

Carryover:  $258.04

[image: image5.emf]
STARTING OVER FOR 2016
	Church
	September
	Total-to-Date

	Antioch
	
	

	Antioch Union
	
	

	Arvon
	
	

	Buckingham
	
	

	Cedar
	
	

	Chestnut Grove
	
	

	Enon
	
	

	First Baptist Dillwyn
	
	$     220.00

	Fitzgerald Memorial
	
	

	Fork of Willis
	
	

	Gladstone Memorial
	
	$    150.00

	Goshen
	
	

	Jones Chapel
	
	$     10.00

	Mt. Tabor
	
	

	Mt. Zion
	
	

	Mulberry Grove
	
	

	Sharon 
	
	

	Tar Wallet
	
	

	Individuals
	
	

	TOTAL
	
	$    380.00


John E. Mann, Sr. Benevolence Fund

	Church
	September 
	Total-to-Date

	Antioch Union (2014 VBS)
	
	$     60.00

	Buckingham
	
	$    100.00

	Cedar
	
	$    300.00

	Goshen
	
	$    250.00

	Mt. Zion
	
	$    100.00

	Mulberry Grove
	
	$   300.00

	Sharon
	
	$    200.00

	TOTAL
	
	$ 1,310.00


September Disbursements:  $200.00

Balance on Hand:  $ 2,586.99

JRBA Hispanic Ministry

	Church
	September
	Total-to-Date

	Carryover
	$    403.13

	First Baptist Dillwyn
	
	$    100.00

	Mt. Zion
	
	$    200.00

	Mulberry Grove
	
	$    200.00

	Fall Meeting Offering
	
	$    138.50

	JRBA (Budgeted Line Item)
	
	$    600.00

	TOTAL
	
	$ 1,641.63


Expenditure:  Rev. Michael Khol (Mileage Augt. & Sept.)  $ 188.60

Balance on Hand:  $ 850.82
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